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            Wonderful Writers… 
Hothfielders are on fire with their writing 
at the moment!  Year 3 children have 
been inspired to write by a book set in 
Ancient Egypt - Khepri.  Impressive lines 
written by one child include ‘The wispy 
branches moved slowly in the gentle 
breeze…’ 
 
Year 4 have been creating their own 
quest stories as they read Erik the Viking: 
‘On an island far, far away, birds sang and 
the sea was wild…’ 
 
Children in Year 5 have been following a 
book with no words and adding their own 
impressive text to accompany each 
picture.  ‘Get that wretched bird!’  the 
chief guard cried, reaching out to catch 
Tanya… 
 
Year 6 have been taking on the role of 
one of explorer Ernest Shackleton’s crew 
as they found themselves stranded in the 
Antarctic – their diary entries are full of 
the feelings and emotions of those who 
are far from home and risking their lives… 
‘They were exhausted, dehydrated and 
delirious so when they saw water they 
had no second thoughts other than to 
drink it…’ 
 
And so all in all, we have a school of 
creative and inspirational writers – keep 
up the great work, children! 

Non Uniform Day on Friday 

 
 

The School Council were keen for this 
half term’s fund-raiser to raise money 
for children who find themselves 
without a home in war-torn areas of 
the world.  In assembly, children 
looked at pictures of children who had 
fled fighting in Syria and have faced 
desperation in refugee camps this 
winter.   
 
So Friday’s non uniform day is in aid of 
Shelterbox – the charity supported by 
the local Rotary Club which send a box 
of immediate relief to those in most 
urgent need... 
 
£1 contribution to wear non-uniform 
on Friday please  - no particular theme 
this time… 
 
Please note it is also Valentine’s Buns 
and Biscuits on Friday – please 
bring/send contributions to the 
entrance hall on Friday morning – and 
20p Buns and Biscuits will be on sale at 
breaktime. 
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Promoting Positive Language and 
Respecting Differences:   
We are always keen to promote positive 
language between children and try and 
ensure that no one is teased or bullied for 
a perceived difference – our children know 
that they are all different and special!  This 
was the theme of assembly this week: 
Different Families – Same Love - looking at 
all sorts of families with different 
combinations and arrangements but all 
with the same love for the children of the 
family… 
We continue our campaign to ensure 
Hothfielders speak respectfully – and this 
includes our strong line on the misuse of 
the word ‘gay’ as an insult word.  We have 
talked about this in assembly and in each 
class – and any misuse of the word is 
reported to an adult so that the user can 
be challenged…    
 ‘Sticks and stones may break my bones 
but words will never hurt me’ – is 
nonsense.  We have talked in assembly 
about how finding a difference about 
someone and then making comments 
about it can crumple someone’s heart.  We 
can regret what was said later apologise 
and ‘uncrumple’ the heart, but the 
wrinkles will remain. 
Our children know that if someone is 
teasing or bullying them about a perceived 
difference, then adults in school are there 
to help. The children know that their 
classteacher or Mrs Burgoyne are good 
people to talk to if someone else in school 
is making them feel worried and anxious.  
Often these situations can be ‘nipped in 
the bud’ by swift and direct intervention 
by adults.  On rare occasions it is not so 
straightforward but with school, parents 
and children working together, we can 
ensure that all our children are feeling safe 
and happy to learn…  
Our latest Pupil Survey – held in October – 
suggested that almost all our children do 
feel safe and happy at school.   
Our approach to preventing and dealing 
with bullying is outlined in our Anti-
Bullying Policy available on the website. 
 

 

 

Pride in Presentation Awards 
Children are rightly proud of their workbooks 
– they provide a strong record of their 
learning journey.  We want to promote this 
sense of pride and so each term the children 
in each class vote for the workbook which 
shows the best presentation and the one that 
shows the greatest improvement.  Certificates 
were presented in assembly last week.  Well 
done Pride Award winners…. 

 

A Pride Award winner from Year 5…. 

 
As you know, leave of absence during term time is 
not authorised except in exceptional 
circumstances.  Following our policy (published on 
the website) jointly developed with Aire View and 
neighbouring schools, and the advice received from 
the government, it is rarely the case that a holiday 
constitutes ‘exceptional circumstances’.  
Unauthorised absences could be subject to a 
Penalty Fine.  However, if you feel there are 
exceptional circumstances which justify leave 
during term time, please outline these 
circumstances on your application or make an 
appointment to discuss with Mr Procter.  
Applications which make a claim for exceptional 
circumstances are reviewed on a case by case 
basis, trying to be fair and consistent with the law 
and with previous cases. 


